
A Pāli Cosmopolis? Making Buddhist Kingdoms 
Across the Indian Ocean in the Early Second Millennium

As intensifying trade connections 
drew Buddhist-oriented locations 
more closely together in the 
early second millennium A.D., 
emerging polities in what are now 
Sri Lanka, Thailand, and Burma/
Myanmar leveraged trans-local 
Buddhist networks in support of 
local projects.  Pāli as a scriptural-
liturgical link language was 
central to such activities, but can 
we think of this Indian Ocean 
world as a Pāli Cosmopolis? 
This paper brings evidence from 
historical Southern Asia into 
conversation with work by Steven 
Collins, Sheldon Pollock, and 
Sanjay Subrahmanyam.
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